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Members of the Steering Group of Barwoods are pleased to report continuing progress on 
the two sites that we manage on behalf of Rickinghall Parish Council. 
 

As before, Low Meadow was mown in the late summer and there is not so much to do now.   
There was a damp patch by the gate and it was reported to Anglian Water who checked it 
and repaired the leak.  The two benches were re-set by Denis Worby who, we discovered, 
had originally put them in.  Over the years the vegetation had grown around them and they 
were very low to sit on! 
 

We were given two black poplars to add to the single one already near the ditch.  We hope 
that in the future there will be seedlings of this once common now rare tree.  They came 
from David Appleton, tree warden at Wortham, who also planted them for us!  And he said 
he could arrange for some pollarding of the willows 
 

Northfield Wood is beginning to look like a wood and not a new plantation.  The trees by 
the roadside have grown well and some are quite tall, esp. the silver birches.  The hazels 
are also happy there and the oaks.  We are removing the plastic coils as they are now very 
brittle tend to break up and sink into the soil. 
 

The flowers that have been planted are also doing well and last year there was a small but 
good crop of fruit from the trees in the circle.  The boundary hedge has thickened and we 
have blocked off the second entrance as people may not walk onto the neighbouring land.  
David Pettit kindly trimmed his side of the hedge and the top, which is a great help. 
 

The last two years have seen long spells of drought alternating with wet spells and some 
trees have been very stressed by this.  The soil drains well and the droughts have been 
particularly hard.  Some of the trees have suffered. 
 
Once again, we were not able to engage with the first two classes at St Botolph’s School this 
year, even for the late Queen’s Jubilee, when people were being asked to plant trees; but we 
did have a small display in Redgrave Church and later on the Recreation Ground at 
Rickinghall, thanks to Martha Duxon, 
 

Our leaflet is designed to go into the Welcome Pack for new residents.  A short article goes 
into each village magazine issue and our work parties are on the first Sunday of the month 
on one of our three sites.  New helpers are welcome. This is a long-term project and we are 
already seeing results, so it is satisfying.  Please think about joining us.  We do just what we 
can and no more, and it is lovely to see other people enjoying Barwoods sites. 
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